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Business Services
Procurement and Contracting

16550 SW Merlo Road
Beaverton, OR  97003

(503) 356-4324

July 26, 2019

SOLICITATION ADDENDUM NO. 3
RFP 19-0024

Raleigh Park HVAC and Electrical Upgrades Design

THE FOLLOWING CHANGES/ADDITIONS TO THE ABOVE CITED SOLICITATION ARE ANNOUNCED:

This Addendum modifies the Request for Proposal (RFP) document(s) only to the extent indicated herein.  All 
other areas not changed or otherwise modified by this Addendum shall remain in full force and effect.  This 
Addendum is hereby made an integral part of the RFP document.  Proposers must be responsive to any 
requirements of this Addendum as if the requirements were set forth in the RFP.  Failure to do so may result 
in Proposal rejection.  See the RFP regarding requests for clarification or change and protests of this 
Addendum, and the deadlines for the foregoing.

This addendum is to be acknowledged in the space provided on the Proposer Certification Form supplied in 
the solicitation document.  Failure to acknowledge receipt of this addendum may be cause to reject your 
Proposal.

The closing date REMAINS UNCHANGED: August 1, 2019 at 2:00 PM Pacific Time

CHANGES:
Amending Scope to Include: 
Raleigh Park’s sewer/plumbing system appears to be beyond life cycle and in need of potential 
repair/replacement. The district may elect to add feasibility scoping assessment and costing of the 
sewer/storm/plumbing systems, as well as, leading into full phase two services. Proposer may address 
capabilities with regard to this discipline as they may determine, however no scoring criteria will be based on 
the supplemental information. RFP Scope remains in whole, any related MEP infrastructure/systems for phase 
one or two design services as defined or amended via addendum. Addition of scope will be determined with 
the successful proposer during the contractual cost of services proposal phase. 

CLARIFICATIONS:

-END of Addendum

Larry Pelatt
Purchasing Manager
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